June 25, 2021

Board of Trustees of Barrington Hills

| am concerned with the conflict of interest in the building permit coordinator, Stephanie Cecola, being
the wife of the Village President, Brian Cecola. It is completely inappropriate for an elected official to
supervise and sign the paycheck of a family member. This is a question of ethics, not legality. It is not
just about impropriety, it is about the appearance of impropriety.

I volunteer as the Deputy Village Clerk and serve as a member of the Plan Commission. | do this because
| love the Village and | do this for free. | am surprised that the building permit coordinator did not step
down from her position after her husband was elected as Village President. If the residents of the
Village knew about this conflict, | believe they would not approve. | support the hiring of a new building
permit coordinator that is not related to any of the Trustees.

| have filed a FOIA request for any documentation pertaining to questions of conflicts of interest
between elected officials and their spouses.

| plan to attend the Board of Trustees meeting on Monday, June 28" to emphasize my commitment to
this issue.

Sincerely,

Robin VanCastle



